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November 21, 2018 

 

RE: In the Matter of the Penalty Assessment Against Luxury1 Limo, LLC, in the Amount of 

$1,400, Docket TE-180596 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On July 25, 2018, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

assessed a penalty of $1,400 against Luxury1 Limo, LLC (Luxury1 Limo or Company) in 

this docket for 16 violations of Washington Administrative Code 480-30-221, Vehicle and 

Driver Safety Requirements.  

On August 29, 2018, the Company requested mitigation, and on September 21, the 

Commission issued Order 01, Denying Mitigation; Suspending Penalty, in Part (Order 01). 

Order 01 suspended $700 of the penalty for two years subject to the conditions that: (1) 

Luxury1 Limo does not incur any repeat violations of acute or critical regulations; (2) the 

Company pay the $700 portion of the penalty that was not suspended or file jointly with Staff 

a proposed payment arrangement within 10 days of the effective date of Order 01; and, (3) 

the Company submit a “15-day letter” to Commission staff (Staff) within 10 days of the 

effective date of Order 01 containing a detailed plan for correcting and avoiding future 

violations. 

On November 2, 2018, Staff filed a letter in this docket informing the Commission that 

Luxury1 Limo had failed to pay the remaining penalty or submit its 15-day letter. Staff 

recommends that the suspended portion of the penalty be imposed. 

Due to Luxury1 Limo’s failure to comply with the terms of Order 01, the full $1,400 penalty 

is now due and payable.  

 

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 


